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Upcoming Club Program  
 

 To see upcoming guest speakers use this link - http://www.claytonrotaryclub.org.au/program1.htm 

Presidents Report  
 
Hello All, 
 
An exert from Gary Huang President of Rotary International sums up his year 
ñThis year, more than 1.2 million Rotarians have lit their own candles in tens of 
thousands of communities.ò 
 
When I began this Rotary year as your president, I wanted us, above all to Light up Rotary.  
I wanted us to share with the world how many wonderful friendships and experiences we 
have found in Rotary and how Rotary has transformed and enriched our lives.  I knew that 
by telling others about Rotary, we would increase membership, build stronger clubs and 
improve our ability to help people in need. 
 
As we end this 2014-2015 Rotary year, I am honoured by your response and will always be 
grateful for how you have risen to this challenge.  You have answered my call by holding 
many successful Rotary Day celebrations in your communities; you have outdone 
yourselves in your contributions to our Rotary Foundation, and you have moved all of 
Rotary forward with new members and new clubs. 
 
When I chose my theme for my year as president, I was inspired by the words of Confucius, 
who said, ñit is better to light a single candle than to sit and curse the darknessò. 
 
This year, more than 1.2 million Rotarians, along with Interactors, Rotaractors, Rotary 
Youth Exchange participants and Rotary Peace Fellows, have lit their own candles in tens 
of thousands of communities. 
 
I thank all of you for the opportunity to serve as your president this year, and for the hard 
work and dedication of our volunteer leadership and our staff members. 
 
I am also grateful for the many friends I have made during this Rotary year and for the 
wonderful visits Iôve had to so many places.  I will always remember with great fondness 

Date Speaker Chairperson Desk Visitors 

29
th
 June Club Changeover 

at the Oakleigh 
RSL  

Glenys Pattison Sha Rijal All Members 

6
th
 July TBA (This meeting 

is at the Clayton 
RSL) 

Glenys Pattison Bill Sides All Members 

13
th
 July TBA (This meeting 

is at the Clayton 
RSL) 

Glenys Pattison Diane Sides All Members 
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Rotary Four Way 
Test 

"Of the things we think, say 
or do: 
 
1. Is it the Truth? 
2. Is it Fair to all concerned? 
3. Will it build goodwill and 
better friendships? 
4. Will it be beneficial to all 
concerned?" 

 

 

              

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

       

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

riding on the Rotary float in the Rose Parade, watching children enjoy the Japanese 
drummers at the Rotary Day Open House at RI headquarters in Evanston, and bicycling 
through the night in Colombo during the Ride to Light Up Rotary event, celebrating a polio-
free Sri Lanka. 
 
I too have had a very exciting year. I have met many great Rotarians and learnt so much 
about fabulous projects world- wide. 
 
Thank you all Bronwen 
 

Last Meeting & Notes  
 

Last Meeting (22nd June): 
 
Apologies = John Goldspink, Ed Allchin, Jon Breisch, Tom Portelli, Lesley Zuccaro, Ralph 
Zuccaro and Val Manuelpillai. 
Make Ups = Ralph & Lesley Zuccaro (RC of Boronia Changeover). 
Leave of Absence = None. 
Visitors = Sam Oddo. 
 
This week we had no guest speaker so the time was spent catching up with upcoming 
activities and events in our club. 
 
Please note that our next meeting (Annual Changeover) will be held at the Oakleigh - 
Carnegie RSL in Drummond Street, Oakleigh. 
 
Please note that until further notice our meetings will be held at the Clayton RSL.  
 

 
Meeting Notes:  
 

ü Bronwen Lamond gave an update on Sha & Pramenôs company, Himalayan 
Sherpa Catering and Events who are dedicating its regular farmers market 
towards Nepal Earthquake Relief Fund. The Market is on the 28

th
 June at the 

Kingsbury Drive Community Market, La Trobe University Car Park 2, Kingsbury 
Drive, Bundoora. 100% sales raised on the day will be donated to the Nepal 
Earthquake Relief Fund via the Rotary Club of Clayton. Our club has been 
requested to help by supporting and promoting the fundraising with collection of 
money. There will be two shifts ï 9:00 to 11:00 am & 11:00 am to 1:00 pm.  

ü Warren Fricke informed the club of the upcoming event being planned by the RC 
of Monash on the 24

th
 June with regards to ñIce Awarenessò in the City of 

Monash. The event will be held at the Mulgrave Community Centre. Both our 
club and the RC of Monash will put $500 towards this cause. Our club has been 
asked if we can support the night by distributing information and maybe even 
supporting the car parking and ushering people. For more information you can 
see Warren Fricke. 

ü Bronwen Lamond reported that through Sam Oddo, the club has received a letter 
of thanks for the Wirringga Scout Group for giving them the opportunity to be part 
of the Golf Car Parking which helped raise money for their special events. 

ü Dianne Sides informed the club that she bought some special glasses for the 
BBQ trailer which can be worn when cutting onion sat our BBQôs. Also if anyone 
needs anything from the BBQ trailer while Bill & Dianne are away, you can get 
the key from Ralph.  

ü Glenys Pattison gave an update on the fundraising dinner for Parkinson which is 
on Friday 17

th
 July, our club along with the Rotary Club of Huntingdale will be 

hosting the fundraising dinner for Parkinsonôs at the Huntingdale Golf Club. Full 
details in the flyer attached to this bulletin.    

ü Glenys Pattison reminded the club that our Changeover will be on Monday 29
th
 

June at the Oakleigh RSL. Glenys reported that we have 48 bookings so far for 
the Changeover.  

ü Warren Fricke also asked the members to save the 22
nd

 November 2015 for a 
planned ñFun Day at the Monash Medical Centre. This will be a district event and 
Warren hopes that the club can support.   
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THE OBJECT OF 
ROTARY 

1.  The development of 
acquaintance as an 
opportunity for service;  
 
2.  High ethical standards in 
business and professions; the 
recognition of the worthiness 
of all useful occupations, and 
the dignifying of each 
Rotarian's occupation as an 
opportunity to serve society;  
 
3.  The application of the 
ideal of service in each 
Rotarian's personal, 
business, and community life;  
 
4.  The advancement of 
international understanding, 
goodwill, and peace through 
a world fellowship of business 
and professional persons 
united in the ideal of service. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

ü Warren Fricke gave an update on his visit to the Rotaract Club and how switched 
on and energetic they are. They also have their changeover coming up in July. 

ü Warren Fricke also mentioned that he went along with the members of the RC of 
Huntingdale to the handing over of the money to Ronald McDonald House. 

 

Foundation Facts  
 

 
 
Did you know that the Transfer Recognition request form can be downloaded from 
www.rotary.org 
 

Important Club Dates                           
 
Monday 29/06/15 ï Club Changeover at the Oakleigh RSL. 
 
Friday 17/07/15 ï Fundraising Dinner for Parkinsonôs at the Huntingdale Golf Club. 
 

 
 

District  9810 News 
 

Fund Raiser for Interplast - Film Preview  
 

Friday 10th July 
 

óWOMEN HEôS UNDRESSEDô 
 
Heôs Dressed the Stars. He won three Oscars. He was an Aussie Through and 
Through ï But who was Orrie ïKelly? 
 
Ian Armstrong, a Past District Chair of Interplast, etc. is a member of my Club ï 
Nunawading Rotary Club. 
 
His sister is Gillian Armstrong the celebrated Australian Film Producer/Director etc. 
 
Ian has been able to obtain, for our Club, a pre release screening for our Club of her 
Documentary/Film, titled above, and which was recently written up in our Daily Papers. See 
the details at www.womanhesundressed.com.au 
 
It is about an Australian Costume Designer, Orie Keller who won three Academy Awards. 
His achievements were not recognised or celebrated for his brilliance. 
 
It will be screened on Friday 10

th
 July   at Cinema One, at the Nova Theatre, 380 Lygon 

Street Carlton at 6.45 for a 7PM start. 
 
The Theatre holds 240 seats and the tickets are $20 each. The event will be put on for our 
Club free! Clear profit!    Potentially, $4000 plus if we get widespread support!    
 

http://www.rotary.org/
http://www.womanhesundressed.com.au/
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Special 
Announcements 

4 th  July ï Glenys 

Pattison Birthday.  

10 th  July ï Ralph & 

Lesley Zuccaro 
Wedding Anniversary.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

All profits will go to Interplast  
 
The tickets are being printed. The purpose of this email is to give early information and the 
opportunity to consider, plan a sales effort, see an outstanding film, assist an excellent 
Rotary partnered cause and perhaps have a meal with friends in Lygon Street after. 
 
For tickets, and delivery and payment details  
Please contact your Club organiser, and or alternatively 
.   

¶ Please  contact Len Brear, District 9810 Interplast Committee Chair at  
lhbrear@bigpond.com; or  members of the Committee :Harvey Lane 
gglobal@optusnet.com.au ; Chris Mara chrismmara@gmail.com; Geoff Weeks 
weeksnumisart@optusnet.com.au; Bob Williams bandbwil@bigpond.net.au   

 

 

Nepal Earthquake Appeal  
 

Sha Rijal is a member of the Rotary Club of Clayton. Recently her country Nepal was struck 
by a massive 7.9 earthquake wrenching a terrible loss of life and leaving millions of 
survivors without proper shelter, food and water. Unfortunately, the relief efforts have been 
slow in the wake of this disaster. The situation gets worse as we move away from the 
capital, Kathmandu, to the villages and remote areas.  

 
Many villages are completely flattened. 
People are sleeping in the cold ground 
with no roof above their head onward to 
a nearing monsoon season. They are 
running out of food and many, including 
hungry children, may be left to starve. 
Their livestock have perished or been 
taken by wild animals. Clean water and 
sanitation is at a critical situation with 
the risk of an epidemic health crisis. 
Hearing this makes her heart shiver and 
she feels extremely nervous for her 
country. 

 
Despite this, hope is in the air because of the limitless generosity of humanity. Sha is 
humbled at the inundation of goodwill from everyone who has shown a genuine 
compassion and offer to help. Sha knows for a fact, that the Rotary family have a great 
reputation in being involved to help communities in the face of adversity.  
Therefore Sha and the rest of the members of the Rotary Club of Clayton would like to 
appeal to you all to support the cause in Nepal to fund local efforts to alleviate the suffering 
of those in villages. 
 
Please support the people of Nepal by providing funds towards this cause using direct 
credit to the following account:- 
 

Rotary Club of Clayton Nepal Earthquake Appeal Account. 
BSB 033090 Account 524414 
 
All funds will be passed directly through the Rotary Club of Pashupati in Nepal where Shaôs 
father, Rajendra is a member. 
 

In excess of $6,000 has been raised and forwarded to the 
need in Nepal  
 
Updates on the progress of this appeal will be posted on the Rotary Club of Claytonôs Web 
and Facebook pages - www.claytonrotaryclub.org.au/ & 
https://www.facebook.com/rotaryclubclayton 

mailto:lhbrear@bigpond.com
mailto:gglobal@optusnet.com.au
mailto:chrismmara@gmail.com
mailto:weeksnumisart@optusnet.com.au
mailto:bandbwil@bigpond.net.au
http://www.claytonrotaryclub.org.au/
https://www.facebook.com/rotaryclubclayton
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Rotaract Club of Monash 
 

 
 

Club Meeting Details: 
 
The Club meets on the 1st and 3rd Wednesday of the Month at 7:30pm  
Mulgrave Neighbourhood House 
36 ï 42 Mackie Road, Mulgrave  
(Melways 80C3) 
 

Upcoming Rotaract Events: 
 
ü Knox Rotaract Red Faces Night ï Saturday 18

th
 July. For more details see flyer 

attached to this bulletin. 
ü Rotaract Changeover ï Sunday 19

th
 July at the Melbourne Baseball Club, Surrey 

Road, Box Hill. For more details see flyer attached to this bulletin.  
 

Rotaract Roster: 
 

Date Rotarian to Visit 

1
st
 July Dianne Sides 

15
th
 July Glenys Pattison 

 
If you cannot attend on the night you are rostered,  please organise a replacement to 
take your place. 
 
 

Upcoming Events in Monash  
 

WordFest: Sir John Monash Lecture 
 
Thursday 2 July 2015 
Clayton Theatrette. 
6:30 pm to 8:00 pm 
 
Gambling remains a highly sensitive subject and many still feel a sense of shame in talking 
about it. This yearôs Sir John Monash Lecture seeks to open up the conversation and 
explore the impact of gambling on individuals, families and communities. 
 
Leading academic on critical gambling studies, Dr Charles Livingstone (Monash University), 
will present the keynote lecture. The event will also include personal stories from recovering 
gamblers, insights from services assisting individuals affected by gambling, and a panel 
discussion featuring our keynote lecturer. 
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Upcoming Events in Kingston  
 

Amy O'Sullivan's Lyme Disease Battle Fundraising Day 
 
Sunday 19 July 2015 
264 Charman Road, Cheltenham 
9:30 am 
 
We (Bayside Therapy Group) are holding a Fundraising day on July 19th at our clinic at 264 
Charman Road Cheltenham. Please read the poster discussing the fundraiser and its 
purpose. Unfortunately Amy can't get the medical care she needs in Australia so has 
travelled to Germany to receive life saving medical intervention. Our goal is to raise enough 
money to provide her with an additional months worth of treatment. 
Below are some links relating to Amy and her fight with Lyme Disease. 
 
https://www.facebook.com/amy.tickedoff 
http://www.heraldsun.com.au/é/é/story-fnpp4dl6-1227365978620 
http://aca.ninemsn.com.au/é/why-is-australia-still-ignoringé 
 
We welcome you to attend our fundraising day. 
We will be providing seated massage and table massage options as well as sausage sizzle, 
refreshments, raffles for gifts such as jewellery, sporting gear, massage gift vouchers, Golf 
swing analysis gift vouchers etc. 
 
We also welcome anyone who would like to assist me in helping to source donations for 
raffles or to help with promoting the event. 
 
Any support would be greatly appreciated. 
Contact : Steve Eastwood  
on 95856006 or 0410654582 or 
info@baysidetherapygroup.com.au 
 

Where other Clubs Meet  
 
A Rotarian can attend the weekly meeting of any Rotary club around the world. This is a 
ñmake-upò and counts as attendance credit when you are not able to attend a meeting of 
your own club.  
 
Details for all District 9810 clubs can be obtained in the district directory or website 
www.9810rotary.org.au Details for clubs around the world are available in the RI Directory 
(held by the club secretary) and on the RI website (www.rotary.org) 
 

Reminders  
 
Please ensure that the club is aware if you will be missing a meeting. Contact Ralph 
Zuccaro on 0408 991 741 or at info@claytonrotaryclub.org.au by 4 pm on the day of 
the meeting, if you are not going to be present.  
 
Contributions for inclusion into the Bulletin should be passed to michaele@netspace.net.au  
by Thursday evening of each week. 
 
Please remember if you cannot perform your rostered job, it is your duty to find a 
replacement to take your place. 
 
Note:- Visit our new facebook page at:- https://www.facebook.com/rotaryclubclayton?ref=hl#!/rotaryclubclayton 
 

 

 

https://www.facebook.com/amy.tickedoff
http://www.heraldsun.com.au/news/victoria/emergency-flight-to-germany-for-lyme-disease-sufferer/story-fnpp4dl6-1227365978620
http://aca.ninemsn.com.au/article/8975645/why-is-australia-still-ignoring-lyme-disease
http://www.9810rotary.org.au/
http://www.rotary.org/
mailto:info@claytonrotaryclub.org.au
mailto:michaele@netspace.net.au
https://www.facebook.com/rotaryclubclayton?ref=hl#!/rotaryclubclayton
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Joke of the Week 
 
Brian invited his mother over for dinner. During the course of the meal, Brianôs mother 
couldnôt help but keep noticing how beautiful Brianôs roommate, Stephanie, was. Brianôs 
Mum had long been suspicious of a relationship between Brian and Stephanie, and this had 
only made her more curious. 
 
Over the course of the evening, while watching the two react, she started to wonder if there 
was more between Brian and Stephanie than met the eye. Reading his motherôs thoughts, 
Brian volunteered, ñI know what you must be thinking, but I assure you Stephanie and I are 
just roommates.ò 
 
About a week later, Stephanie came to Brian saying, ñEver since your mother came to 
dinner, Iôve been unable to find the beautiful silver gravy ladle. You donôt suppose she took 
it, do you?ò Brian said, ñWell, I doubt it, but Iôll send her an e-mail just to be sure.ò  
 
So he sat down and wrote: ñDear Mum: Iôm not saying that you took the gravy ladle from 
the house, but the fact remains that one has been missing ever since you were here for 
dinner. Love, Brian.ò 
 
Several days later, Brian received an email back from his mother that read: ñDear Son: Iôm 
not saying that you do sleep with Stephanie, but the fact remains that if Stephanie is 
sleeping in her own bed, she would have found the ladle by now. 
 
ñLove, Mum.ò 
 
 
 

Rotary International News 
 

Water summit urges Rotary members to invest in youth 
 
By Megan Ferringer 
Rotary News 
7-JUN-2015  
 

 
 
This year's World Water Summit focused on water, sanitation, and hygiene in schools. 

 
Almost 200 million days of school attendance are lost every year because of the lack of 
proper sanitation. Many diarrhea cases in children result from transmission of disease in 
schools rather than at home. 
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ñA school is a place where children should feel safe, not a place where they are susceptible 
to infection,ò says Lizette Burgers, senior adviser of UNICEFôs Water Sanitation and 
Hygiene (WASH) in Schools program. 

But the message at the World Water Summit on 4 June in São Paulo was positive: Rotary 
members and their clubs can make schools healthier places through programs that provide 
clean water and better sanitation. 

ñWASH in Schools is about addressing the rights of the children. This forum can help us all 
learn how to provide a healthy, safe, and secure school environment,ò said Burgers. ñThis 
will help ensure quality education, because healthy, well-nourished children can fully 
participate in schooling. It increases school attendance, because students have to spend 
less time traveling long distances to fetch water. And it encourages children to take pride in 
their school and community by providing them with a renewed sense of dignity.ò 

The water summit, the seventh convened by the Water and Sanitation Rotarian Action 
Group, focused on water, sanitation, and hygiene in schools and provided Rotary members 
with resources and tips for starting their own projects. 

Sushil Gupta, The Rotary Foundationôs WASH in Schools committee chair, explained that 
these projects arenôt just about investing in infrastructure and improving sanitation facilities. 
A successful WASH in Schools project is also about advocacy. Rotary members were 
encouraged, when considering a new project, to focus on hygiene education by finding 
ways to develop healthy behaviors in youths. Gupta said that children are generally more 
receptive to new ideas than adults are, and they can more easily change their habits and 
improve practices within families and their communities. 

ñWASH in Schools is about revitalizing and bringing revolution in societies,ò Gupta said. 
ñThese young children can become our agents of change, and help us reach our goal of a 
cleaner, better, and more educated world.ò 

At a breakout session, Greg Allgood, vice president of World Vision, a leading 
nongovernmental provider of clean drinking water in rural areas of the developing world, 
discussed how Rotary members can develop more sustainable and effective WASH in 
Schools projects by partnering with NGOs and the private sector. With the support of 
Rotary-collaborated projects, World Vision helped more than 845,000 children gain access 
to clean water through $85 million in project funding in 2013 alone. 

Other breakout sessions focused on the basics of conducting a WASH in Schools program, 
the importance of changing behavior through hygiene education, and how to address 
sanitation needs in schools. Carlos Rossin, director of sustainability solutions for 
PricewaterhouseCoopers, also provided an update on S«o Pauloôs current drought and 
water resources issues. 

ñRotarians are dedicating their time and leadership to address the need for basic WASH in 
Schools programs, and the results are already inspiring,ò said John Hewko, general 
secretary of Rotary International. ñThese programs create a cycle of opportunity. It reduces 
hygiene-related disease, it increases attendance in school, it enhances the learning 
environment, and it contributes to a studentôs dignity. This is an opportunity for Rotary to 
showcase what weôre all about. And through your work, we will be impacting generations to 
come.ò 
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